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BACKGROUND INFORMATION

On December 11, 2015 , a Randstad temporary employee, submitted an email 
message to the Arizona Department of Administration, Human Resources Division HR Contact 
Mailbox, with questions regarding state policy related to firearms.   alleges that 
Stanley Conger, Investigator for the Arizona State Board of Massage Therapy, carried a semi-
automatic weapon to work on numerous occasions, took it out of his briefcase and played with it
while in the office.   also alleges , 
was smoking marijuana every day at work.   

Mr. Conger is alleged to have violated State of Arizona Standards of Conduct R2-5A-501(A) and
Arizona Revised Statutes 13-3102  requiring state employees to, at all times, comply with federal 
and state laws and rules, and agency policies and directives which prohibit knowingly carrying a 
deadly weapon except a pocket knife  concealed on person or within immediate control.   

 is alleged to have violated State of Arizona Standards of Conduct R2-5A-501(A) and R2-
5A-504 requiring state employees to, at all times, comply with federal and state laws and rules, 
and agency policies and directives prohibiting a state employee from alcohol and drug impairment 
while on duty.  

Mr. Conger has served the Board as an investigator since July of 2007. Prior to his current position, 
Mr. Conger was with the Arizona Department of Corrections as a Corrections Officer.  Mr. Conger
reports to the Executive Director, Ms. Phillips, who has served the Board since September of 2009.

Mr. Conger worked for the Arizona Department of Corrections for twenty years before retiring
and joining the Board of Massage Therapy. Although Mr. Conger claims he was not a sworn 
officer, he stated he was allowed to carry a firearm outside on the grounds of the prison while 
employed there.  He stated that “he was considered a sniper” by Department of Corrections 
personnel.   

admitted using prescribed medical marijuana as  to help her sleep at 
night.  She stated she has never used marijuana at work.   
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